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NOTIFICATION OF ISSUANCE OF CONFORMING AMENDMENT 

The Staff is providing this notification to inform the Commission and litigants that on 

August 27, 2019, the Staff issued a conforming amendment (Amendment No. 249 to Renewed 

Facility Operating License No. DPR-35 for Pilgrim) to Holtec Decommissioning International, 

LLC (HDI) and Holtec Pilgrim, LLC to reflect the license transfer, which closed on August 26, 

2019 (ADAMS Accession No. ML19239A037).  The conforming amendment is publicly available 

at ADAMS Accession No. ML19235A050.  As reflected in the order approving the license 

transfer (ADAMS Accession No. ML19170A265), the NRC staff noted that it would issue a 

conforming amendment to reflect the direct transfer of the license from Entergy Nuclear 

Operations, Inc. to HDI, as well as a planned name change from Entergy Nuclear Generation 

Company to Holtec Pilgrim, LLC, after the closing of the transfer.     

Respectfully submitted, 
 
/Signed (electronically) by/ 
Anita Ghosh Naber 
Counsel for the NRC Staff 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Mail Stop O14-A44 
Washington, DC 20555 
Telephone: (301) 415-0764 
E-mail: anita.ghoshnaber@nrc.gov 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

Pursuant to 10 C.F.R. § 2.305, I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing notification, dated 
August 27, 2019, have been filed through the Electronic Information Exchange, the NRC’s E-
Filing System, in the captioned proceeding, this 27th day of August 2019. 

 
        

/Signed (electronically) by/ 
 
Anita Ghosh Naber 

       Counsel for the NRC Staff 
       U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
       Mail Stop O14-A44 
       Washington, DC 20555 
       Telephone: (301) 415-0764 
       E-mail: anita.ghoshnaber@nrc.gov 
 
 


